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TGIT (Thank God Its Toastmasters) Toastmasters Club 

Club number: 7196-80 Area H1

Website: http://tgittc.tripod.com;   email: tgittc@lycos.com


TGIT regular meeting on 9 July 2004

The first regular club meeting for the term 2004-2005 started at 7:30 p.m.  President Sara greeted all members, guests, and special thanks to our Area Governor Tony Smithseree.  She gave her debut opening remarks with the theme of the night : New Beginning.  She emphasied that our meetings should be fun filling and relaxing.  She took up the challenge as TGIT President because she wanted to demonstrate goals can be achieved with fun at the same time not to stress oneself too much.  She also decided to bring TGIT to the golden time when the club was formed and she was mesmerised by the CTMs back in April 1999.  Experienced speakers, trainers have been lined up on her list to attend our meetings and give us training to hone our skills in public speaking and communications during the 20 meetings.  She also hoped to recruit more CTMs in a few months.

Toastmaster of the Meeting was Anthony while Billy Fu the Timer.

The important event of the night was Installation of Officers.  AG H1 Tony first gave us a short opening remarks.  He told us the clubs in H1 other than TGIT are South Horizon, his home club, GAP and Oasis.  The catchphrase or theme for the Divisions is “Harmonic and Knowledgeable”.  Tony began the ceremony with discharging the Club Officers for the term 2003-2004.  Then, he installed the Club Officers 2004-2005.  When it came to the President, he said to Sara, “You have been elected the Chief Executive of the Club, it is your challenge to see that your Club enables its members to achieve their goals, also to help Area, Division, District and Toastmasters International to meet their goals.  You are a member of your team as well as a leader.  A team is more than a collection of people.  It is an emotional force rooted in the feelings, thoughts and actions of all members with the common goal of achievement, sharing and mutual support.  Work with your team to create a healthy, dynamic club, which everyone will be proud.”  Sara took the oath of accepting the challenge and performing her duties to the best of her abilities.  It was relaxed, yet solemn.  The Club Officers all look forward to a wonderful year serving the members.

The meeting was then followed by the exciting cum enjoyable Table Topics session.  Maria gave 6 questions related to the theme – New Beginning.  Susan Leung, a long missed seasoned member, answered the first question tactfully by asking the audience if it was skill or aptitude that made a good speaker.  Philip, our guest and a member of Victoria TMs Club, chose to be the son of the tycoon Li Ka Shing to begin a new life.  Third speaker was our workshop speaker Cecilia.  She did not think there should be one universal skin colour.  However, if she was God, she would make the skin of men change when they lied!  Another guest Lorin was invited to tackle the 4th question, which was – What was the best time for her to make a new beginning in life.  Lorin thought to make a good beginning in life depended on situations.  Keena, also a guest would start her new life doing something new and different.  Her Mentor, Susan was the person who had inspired her, especially when Susan was now enjoying a very fulfilling retirement life.  Cindy Cheung a TM from MDC TMs Club told us her early days in Hong Kong.  It took her 2-3 years to get used to the life here.  Her mother was a role model who could settle down without much hassle in the new life when they came to Hong Kong.

With the consent of Maria, please find the TT questions below and try them with your friends or other TM clubs.

In life, what sometimes appears to be the end is in really the beginning

1/ How would you do to make the new beginning a remarkable one?

2/ If you can live over again, who would you choose to start a new beginning with?

3/ If you are God and you are going to design a new skin colour for man to mark the new beginning in human being, what skin colour for human would you choose?

4/ Hero create the environment or environment creates hero.  When do you think is the best time for you to make a new beginning in life?

5/ Whom do you think has successfully make a new beginning at work or in life?

6/ Men and women, which do you think can make a new beginning easier or more successful?

There was only 1 prepared speech.  Irene gave the 2nd project from the Persuasive Speaking manual – Conquering the Cold Call.  Cindy was the lenient client with whom Irene partnered in the role play, in which a training programme was the product Irene tried to sell.  Susan gave very valid comments that Irene was a bit too hard sell.  Setting the scene and knowing the customer were done well.  Areas for improvement were to ask more questions to find out the needs of prospective client and allowed time for Cindy to clarify some points.  It was good that at the end of the “role play”, both parties made an appointment to give a demonstration of the training course to the management level which may lead to collaboration.

After the break, we had a brilliant speaker Cecilia Yeung to present a 20-minute workshop on Power Communication Skill – How to make a profound impact with the quality of your communication?  To sum up her talk, she said there were 3 levels of communications:  1. Daily communication, 2. Group communication and 3. Leadership communication.  She gave examples of powerful leadership communication by Mayor Rudy Giuliani and Martin Luthur King.  Powerful leadership communication inspires, powerful leadership communication drives people to action.  Qualities attribute to leadership communication are: motivation, vision, passion, value, inspiration, charisma, drive, creditability, compassion, love, honesty and integrity.  She concluded that the most effective communicators were babies, because they are always themselves!

Comments from the floor:

Philip thought the meeting was great, but it was a pity to have such a small audience.

Sadia liked the atmosphere being informal.

Amana was impressed by the talk by Cecilia, he felt it was very motivating.

Maria echoed with Amana and thought the workshop was fabulous.

There were 7 members and 7 guests showed up at the meeting.

Our next meeting is on 23 July.  Is anyone of you curious about Free or Fee?  Come and join us.


Irene, Secretary 2004-2005
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